NIHRC RESIGNATIONS

Dear Editor (Belfast Telegraph)
There is a third, neither nationalist nor radical, view on the Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission (NIHRC) that has not been mentioned in the controversy about the recent confusing resignations. Since the Commission’s first utterly unbalanced membership was announced, people holding a common sense view of human rights were sidelined. We held that as there was nobody recognisably Unionist nor anyone of a liberal (let alone conservative) disposition appointed, the consequences when the radicals and republicans fell out were inevitable. Unsurprisingly the south’s equivalent commission was much more balanced.

What also is rarely reported is that many of NIHRC’s functions were overtaken by the 1998 Human Rights Act; that by adopting a scatter gun approach it took on far too many issues, often cutting across the role of the Equality Commission and the Assembly; but most critically it undermined the concept of human rights, and indeed the Good Friday Agreement by actually drafting and consulting on a Bill of Rights. 

This was out of order as NIHRC was formally tasked, in law and by the Agreement, only to “advise on the scope for defining in Westminster legislation, rights supplementary to those in the European Convention on Human Rights, to reflect the particular circumstances of Northern Ireland…These additional rights to reflect the principles of mutual respect for the identity and ethos of both communities and parity of esteem and - taken together with the ECHR - to constitute a Bill of Rights for Northern Ireland”. If the Commission was so cavalier about respecting the wording of the law governing itself how could it ever have expected citizens to abide by its Bill of Rights? 

It was wrong to squander most of its resources on writing such a grandiose and extensive Bill when it was never politically feasible. Expectations have of course been raised unduly and will not be easily dampened down. The Commission then had the brass neck to demand more money from the government in order to elaborate on its Bill. The NIO inevitably coughed up another million rather than step in to remind NIHRC of its proper remit. It is politically easier in Northern Ireland to throw money at a problem than address it.

The 1998 Human Rights Act and the extensive equality legislation still in the pipeline need bedded down before we embark on further local enhancements. The best advice for NIHRC to give on the ‘scope’ for a Bill of Rights - especially as non-state bodies are the worst violators of human rights - is to put any decision off for five years while actually researching ‘parity of esteem’ and a means to give confidence back to both communities so that they can escape from paramilitarism and give each other respect.

Yours sincerely

Ultra Vires

27 July 2003
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